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SUBJECT:  Vacation #19-01,initiated by Greg Hostetler/Ranchwood Development, to 

vacate a 0.18-acre lot known as Lot A of the Tuscany East subdivision, 
generally located at the southeast corner of Merced Avenue and Sable 
Street. 

 
ACTION:  Finding: 

1) The proposed Vacation is consistent with the General Plan.  
 

BACKGROUND AND RECOMMENDATION 
 
In 2005, the Planning Commission approved the Tuscany East subdivision (in Southeast Merced) 
which would subdivide an 8.6-acre lot into 47 lots for single-family homes (Exhibit A). The Final 
Map for this subdivision was subsequently approved by the City Council in 2006. Said Final Map 
required the developer to dedicate Lot A to the City of Merced to install ground water clean-
up/monitoring equipment (Condition #12 at Exhibit E). 
 
The ground water had been contaminated by General Electric for many decades when they 
occupied a nearby site at 1715 Kibby Road, sometime between the 1950’s and 1990’s. During this 
time, General Electric used an onsite pond to dump waste and cleaning residue. Some of that waste 
contained traces of  trichloroethylene (TCE), which poses many health risks. The TCE percolated 
through their soil and contaminated the groundwater throughout the surrounding area. The City 
used Lot A to install filtration systems that would treat contaminated ground water then pump 
clean/treated water out onto the adjacent Hartley Lateral canal.  
 
Around 2011, the State Water Board determined that the water treatment equipment was no longer 
needed (Exhibit F). The City no longer needs Lot A to monitor water contamination in this area. 
The City Engineer, along with other City staff, have reviewed this request and are recommending 
that the City vacate Lot A and return the lot to the original owner, Greg Hostetler/Ranchwood 
Development. Greg Hostetler would like to develop Lot A into a single-family home. This home 
would be required to meet the conditions of approval for this subdivision, including those 
conditions regarding development standards and design standards.  
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The General Plan does not address such routine items as easements or vacating parcels, so there is 
little guidance provided for such a vacation.  Because such matters are not addressed, the proposed 
Vacation is not inconsistent with any of the General Plan’s goals or policies.  Therefore, the 
proposed Abandonment is consistent with the General Plan and a Finding of Consistency is 
recommended.  Planning staff recommends the Planning Commission adopt a Finding showing 
that the proposed Vacation is consistent with the General Plan.   
 
Attachments: 

A) Location Map  
B) Legal Description  
C) Parcel Map 
D) Ground Water Clean-Up/Monitoring Equipment  
E) Resolution Requiring  Lot A be Transferred to the City of Merced 
F) Letter from the State Water Board 
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